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The Rotary Club of 
Brisbane Centenary Inc. 
meets on Wednesday at 
6:30am for 6:45am at: 
 
23 Hasp Street 

Seventeen Miles Rocks 

 

P O Box 214 Mt 

Ommaney Q 4074 

 

This meeting  
 
TED talk 

 
24 th  February  
 
Social weekðJindalee 
Hotel 
 
 

26/27 th  Feb  
 
Working Bee for our 
Centenary Peace Pole 

 
3rd March  
 
Conoco Phillips 
presentation to the 
High School 

  

10th March  
 
Board Meeting 

The Carson Commentary 

The Board for 2020-21 

President   Craig Carson 

Treasurer     Gerry Gebert 

Secretary     Di Scotte 

International    Glen Palmer 

 

Effective Services    Di Scotte  

Membership     Graham Osterfield 

Foundation      John Woodward  

Club Administration  Neville Blomeley 

Bulletin Editor    Nick Curry 

The Rotary Club  

of  

Brisbane Centenary  

Having Paws and Brooks Nature Sanctuary as 

our first guests for 2021 will help us to direct effort 

to Rotaryôs newest area of focus the environment. 

We will start planning a community tree planting 

at the sanctuary, hopefully involving students, and 

parents from our local schools. 

Planning is well underway for the combing Rotary 

club Peace Pole project to celebrate 100 years of 

Rotary in Australia with a lasting feature in 

Lorikeet Park Mt Ommaney. The first working bee 

will be soon to mark out the circle that will 

become to Rotary Wheel, pencil in Friday 26th & 

Saturday 27th February in your calendar to help. 

On another environmental front Jamboree 

Heights State School is having a collection of old 

electronic goods as a fundraiser if you have any 

old phones, tablets etc. round them up and we will 

send details of the drop off time. 

Look out for an article on our club in the District 

Governorôs newsletter latter this week and soon 

there will be an article in the Rotary Down Under 

magazine on Beefbank. 

Craig 12ñ16 June 2021  

TAIPEI 



That was the week that was or TW3  

Raffle:  Gerry Gebert will be enjoying the Sauvignon Blanc. 

 

Treasurer:  Half-yearly club dues have been sent out and 
only four members had yet to pay. The slight improvement in 
the exchange rates from January to February means that the 
RI dues will cost us A$16 less.  Champagne time!! 

The Australia Day BBQ was hard work!  We got $300 out of 
it but, importunately, community and BCC recognition. 

 

Foundation:   Nick Curry also said that A$ donations to the 
Foundation were now more valuable in terms of US$. 

 

Youth:  Di Scotte is awaiting the delivery of the diaries for 
the next round of Rotary Junior Community Awards.  The 
Deputy Head of Jamboree State School had actually been in 
contact with Di about this project and Di was also going to 
speak to the other two schools that had signed up. 

 

BeefBank: Graham Osterfield is arranging for a tax 
deductable receipt to be sent to Shultzôs for their 2İ tonnes 
of hamé.thatôs a lot of ham sangers! 

Abby Parkesô large cow has also arrived. 

Graham noted the current difficulty in sourcing cattle at a 
reasonable price.  He was going to talk to FoodBank about 
how their supplies were holding out. 

 

Fiji:  Glen sat in on the RCBI zoom meeting with the Labasa  
Rotary club.  Roofing material is the main item needed and 
RCBI are organizing a container-full to be shipped.  Greater 

Springfield have been collecting some of the relatively 
undamaged roofing sheets that came out of the massive hail 
storm that the area suffered late last year. 

Nausori Village again suffered major flooding after three 
cyclones passed by and dumped large amounts of 
rain ...and, of course, there is no power at the moment.  The 
kindergarten/ cyclone shelter has suffered a roof leak which 
needs investigating.  Habitat will try and organize an 
inspection to see if the repair is minor or not.  The building, 
however, is just out of warranty - having been handed over 
more than two years ago.   Gerry noted that funds still 
existed to assist with minor repairs.  Glen will follow up. 

 

Wesley:  Graham Osterfield and Bruce Wilson are meeting 
Charlie Woodward and the Wesley people on Friday to 
finalize things including furniture, painting, lights etc.   

 

Admin:  Neville Blomeley would welcome suggestions for 
guest speakers.   A couple of ideas were mooted for Neville 
to follow up including meetings at both CSHS and MOSS. 

 

From the Desk if the President: 

Craig spoke about the District Conference.  It appears that a 
few of us will be there.  

The Rotary100 project, the Peace Pole, is awaiting a raft of 
approvals from the Dept of Environment et al.   A working 
bee will be held  26/27 February to lay the concrete circle.   

We have been offered space at the local markets which start 
of 7 March but as this is the District Conference, we will have 
to decline. 

Lesley and Anne-Marie BrooksðPAWS and Brooks 

Lesly and Anne-Marie run a not-for-profit wildlife organization 

dedicated to a holistic approach in wildlife care.  This 

includes rehabilitation of land as well as care of injured 

wildlife.  They train other carers and recruit people to 

transport wildlife.  They also raise awareness of the need to 

protect wildlife.  The point was made that some wildlife can 

adapt to living with humans; even in built-up areas; but that 

humans also have to adapt the wildlife. 

Often, a female possum or similar is killed (often road-kill or 

killed by cats) and a baby is still in its pouch.  We were 

advised that babies should be left in the pouch until a trained 

wildlife carer could take it out and look after it. 

Tawny Frogmouth chicks are also often found.  Frequently, it 

is possible to rescue and care for these chicks and then 

reunite them with their parents, even up to 14 days later 

(and, on occasions, up to a couple of months).  Although 

related to owls, frogmouths are closer to nightjars.   

The Brooks also spoke about other species that come into 

their care.  For instance, cuckoo shrikes take ages to care 

for, feather gliders and microbats can be found in gum 

leaves and palm fronds of trees that have been cut down.  If 

the branches are then put through shreddersé.. 

Koalas have seen a massive population decline due to loss 

of habitat.  Lesley stressed the need for wild life corridors.  

Developers to oftenðand with the acceptance of local 

councils - leave only isolated sanctuaries but populations 

then interbreed and die out or else the koalas have to travel 

on the ground 

where the 

become 

vulnerable to 

both predators 

including pets 

and to traffic.  

This is 

particularly so 

on the Gold 

Coast where the pair see injured and dead koalas every day. 

Koalas can also be very picky about their food, the leaves on 

a tree might be fine one day but unsuitable the next day 

whilst trees of the same variety will also vary according to 

other factors including soil type. 

The group is rehabilitating a 5ha areaðSummerholmðnear 

Mt Mort, Grantchester.  One of the problems the group sees 

in nature is where trees and other vegetation have been 

cleared, lantana and exotic grasses spread to drown out the 

native flora .  Eradicating these invasive plants can be 

extremely difficult.  In Summerholm, extensive clearing of 

invasive species and considerable replanting of native trees 

and shrubs has already taken place with a view to creating a 

sanctuary for wildlife.  Assistance has been given by 

community groups, scouts, schools and even the Rotary 

Club of Greater Springfield.   Our club will certainly consider 

being part of this. 

Ultimately, if we do not protect our wildlife, then it will 

disappear to the great loss of both them and us. 




